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DECEMBER 1, 1932

Bands of Petty Thieves Are Operating in Stores Here. Local merchants are being made victims
of young shoplifters, both black and white, who operate in gangs. Dresses, caps, odds and
ends, and various other articles are daily stolen and then resold. Merchants are advised to
keep close watch on these people and to report all thefts to the police department for further
action when a theft is detected. (1)

----------

Passing of Fine Sulphur Well. With passing of this well in the courthouse yard that formerly
furnished the public its water supply, we are reminded that for years and years this well was
known far and wide for the excellence of its sulphur water. However, of late years, this stream
has not been utilized. Constant shifting and resetting of the casing has resulted in loss of the
sulphur stream, much to the regret of all who remember its fine water. (1)

----------

What Bruce Is Serving at the Trigg Theater. Thursday and Friday, “Bill of Divorcement” with
John Barrymore, Billie Burke and Katherine Hepburn; Saturday, “Dynamite Ranch” with Ken
Maynard, Ruth Hall, Alan Roscoe and Arthur Hoyt; on Monday and Tuesday, “Evenings for
Sale” with Herbert Marshall, Mary Boland, Charlie Ruggles and Bert Roach. (4)

----------

Miss Frances Barlow and Mr. Glenn Ropp were quietly married in Louisville on Thanksgiving
Day. Mrs. Ropp is one of Glasgow’s most accomplished and most popular young women and is
a very successful teacher in the City Schools. She is cultured, refined and intelligent, and she

1/6

DECEMBER 1932

Tuesday, 11 December 2012 16:15

numbers her friends by her acquaintances. She is an A.B. graduate of Sophie Newcomb
College in New Orleans and an A.M. graduate of Alabama State. Mr. Ropp, better known by his
baseball name, Dick Mann, has made his home in Glasgow for the past few years and is
popular with a wide circle of friends. They will make their home at Mrs. Ropp’s place on West
Washington Street. (4)

----------

Mr. and Mrs. Paul E. Dixon, Tampa, Florida, entertained the Kentucky Dixon families at a long
distance dinner on Thanksgiving Day. Although they were in Florida, they provided a
sumptuous dinner at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Karl E. Rapp, arranging the menu and bearing
the expense. This is a unique way to “keep the home fires burning” when absent in person, and
Mr. and Mrs. Dixon are to be congratulated on originating such a delightful and unusual plan of
enjoying fellowship with loved ones, even though many miles separated them. (4)

----------

AD. Used Car Specials! 1932 Chevrolet Coach, 1100 miles, $465; 1931 Chev- rolet
Coach,14,000 miles, $300; 1931 Chevrolet Sedan, $325; 1931 Chevrolet Coach, $295.
Genuine Chevrolet heater, $9.95. Alcohol, per gallon, 80 cents. Watch the Leader, “The New
Chevrolet.” IDEAL CHEVROLET, INC. (5)

From Hiseville. Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Alexander of Coral Hill announce the arrival of twins on
Sunday night – a boy and a girl – Charles R. Jr and Caroline Ruth. (6)

----------

DECEMBER 8, 1932
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Glasgow housewives have been “gypped” the last few days by fake salesmen who collect
advances on stockings, books, and other acceptable gifts for Christmas. The usual procedure
is to quote attractive prices on attractive samples, take the order and cash advance, and then
leave town. The aggregate of these fake sales runs high. So, in view of this, play safe, refuse
these people, and buy your needs at home from people you can trust. (1)

----------

Effective today and good until January 1, 1933, The Glasgow Times will reduce its subscription
rates as follows: The Times, one year in Kentucky, $1.00; The Times, one year outside
Kentucky but in the United States, $1.50; All subscriptions will be marked from January 1,
1933, thereby giving you thirteen months for $1.00 or $1.50, respectively. (2)

----------

From Northeastern Part of Barren County. Christmas is almost here and the weather is fine and
dandy. The roads are in good condition and if this weather continues, old Santa will have a
good time traveling to see the kiddies – if he isn’t broke like everyone else. (2)

----------

AD. Folks’ Economy Store. 12th Semi-Annual Sale Now in Full Swing. We are following the
same practice that carried us through depressions and prosperity. And this practice seems to
work. We’re not panicky. We’re not handling shoddy merchandise in order to be able to flash
the “low price” banner. We simply follow the sane standards that work in good or bad times –
the offering of merchandise of unquestioned quality, selling it at the lowest price possible.
Come in and check us out! (4)

----------
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AD. Enjoy Your Sunday Dinner at Hill’s (Frank Frei’s Old Stand). Baked chicken and all the
trimmings for Sunday. Regular meals and short orders. Fountain and club service. Sandwiches
of all kinds. Open nights ‘til twelve. Hill’s Restaurant. ”Where You Get Good Things to Eat.” (8)

DECEMBER 15, 1932

Cave City, Glasgow, and possibly half of the county is in the grip of influenza of a mild type.
The coughing, sneezing, red-eyed individual thus afflicted should be home in bed instead of
scattering his germs about the streets and highways. Rest, and plenty of it, is one of the best
treatments prescribed. So go to bed and remain there until you are well. (1)

----------

The remains of John F. Hewitt, 75, who died suddenly last week, were taken to Scottsville
Friday for interment in the cemetery there. Mr. Hewitt, one of the finest citizens of his
community, had been a resident of Beckton for many years, having moved there from Allen
County. He is survived by his wife. (1)

----------

Co-Operation. The icy highway Tuesday resulted in several wrecks on North and South
Jacksonway. Tobacco wagons, autos and other conveyances skidded and left the road.
Interested in the market of tobacco, the State maintenance crew under Buford Wood came to
the aid of growers whose wagons had skidded off the slick pavement. Trucks pulled several
wagons to market after teams had been crippled or injured. And, while out of the usual routine
of work, the maintenance crew felt justified in its labors. Mr. Wood is commended for this
cooperation. (1)
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----------

Jack Richardson and Yancey Handy made the 13-mile trip to Cave City Tuesday night in 20
minutes. A rush call came for medicine for Mr. E.T. Ford, critically ill at his home there, and
Yancey and Jack rushed the prescription there in record time. Mr. Ford’s condition is somewhat
improved today. (1)

----------

AD. SAVE EYESIGHT, TIME AND MONEY with the new Aladdin Kerosene Mantle Lamps.
Ten times the light of the old style lamp. Price, $5.75. Tripod and shade extra. Bradford
Hardware Company. (2)

----------

DECEMBER 22, 1932

The newly-organized Lions Club will receive its charter the night of January 10. C.B. Latimer is
named President; Dr. Paul York, 1st Vice President; Rev. B.A. Sykes, 2nd Vice President; and
County Attorney Frank Jones, 3rd Vice President. Leonard Preston will be Secretary. E.S.
Pedigo, Coach W.C. Shattles and R.W. Gentry are others who are active in the foundation of
the club. The Lions is a service club, the second of its kind for this city, the Glasgow Rotary
Club having been formed here in 1923. (1)

----------

Serum Rushed by Aeroplane Fails to Save Child. Evelyn, 5-year-old daughter of Mr. and Mrs.
Charles Plumlee, for whom serum was rushed from the New York Board of Health to Louisville
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by aeroplane to combat meningitis, died at the hospital here Monday. The child developed
whooping cough, then double pneumonia, followed by meningitis. She is survived by her
parents, one brother and one sister. (1)

----------

The Kentucky State Highway Department, in view of curtailed funds and the closing-down of the
road season, has been compelled to temporarily “lay off” a number of employees all over the
state. The order will affect several in this vicinity. (1)

DECEMBER 29, 1932

A rather out of the ordinary fire occurred at the home of Mr. Frank Furlong in the Beech Grove
section one night last week. Fire that destroyed a lot of wearing apparel was discovered in a
dresser drawer, about the middle of the drawer. How the fire originated is a complete mystery.
The drawer was at least 12 feet from a stove from which the fire could have started. The only
logical conclusion is that a mouse and a match started the fire which, fortunately, was
discovered in time to prevent much damage. (1)
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